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Hits and Giggles Community Event 
Last Friday evening the ‘Hits and Giggles’ event took place at the 

St. Arnaud Tennis Courts and what a great community event it 

was!  This was the first event of its kind devised and organised by 

our College Captains for our community. With 35 teams entered 

in three divisions, social tennis was on display, and it was great to 

see everyone having a go – from people who had never picked up a racquet (or it felt like more 

than a lifetime ago!) right through to regular Saturday tennis  

players – everyone clearly appeared to be enjoying themselves. With wood fired pizzas, baked 

potatoes and a variety of sweet options, there was plenty to eat and drink as well as face  

painting, a jumping castle, mega Jenga for some of the younger people attending or people who 

weren’t playing. There was also a raffle and the Tennis club opened the bar for the adults in 

attendance. 

An event like this does not just ‘happen’ and I would like to publicly thank Izzy Hand and 

Rogan Hando for their commitment to get this done with very clear assistance from Tania 

Scarce, Bree Alexander, Amy Greenaway and Phoebe Hendy. Thanks also to the Tennis Club 

(Sanga and Chris) for their support and other staff and parents who helped pull everything  

together or man stalls.  Finally, thanks to the St. Arnaud Community who clearly got behind 

the event either playing, attending, or supporting – there certainly was plenty of ‘Hits and  

Giggles’ on the night. 

 

Interhouse Athletics 
A really nice day greeted students on Monday which just confirmed the right call had been 
made to postpone the athletics for a week. Student numbers were pretty good on the day, but 
the number of students who refused to participate in any events was a little bit concerning. As 

we have pushed for more than 6 years, participation, or having a go, is one of the values that 
we try to promote at the College, even if it is something that you ‘don’t like.’ That aside, we 
were really pleased with the students who got in and had a go – and again, this started with our 

Year 12 students who led from the front in not only participating, but encouraging others to 
have a go. 

Diversity Dash and End of Term 
We will be finishing Term today with the Diversity Dash and if it is anything like last year’s 

event, it will be a great success. 

 

Year 9 School for Student Leadership 
At the start of next term, we farewell 5 Year 9 students who will be heading off to the Don  
Valley Campus of the School for Student Leadership (SSL). Josie G, Acacia H, Jade S,    
Christopher C and Will K-T will spend the first 8 weeks of Term 2 at the newest of the four 

SSL campuses and we would like to wish them all the very best. I am really excited for them as 
I know they will have a great experience and it gives me an opportunity to visit the one campus 
I have not been to over the years. Good Luck guys and enjoy the experience. 

 

Principal’s Report 
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Pupil Free Day Monday 24 April 
Just a reminder to all students and families that Monday, 24th 
April is a pupil free day and students return for Term 2 on 
Wednesday, 26th April. 

ANZAC Day 
As is tradition, our College Captains will be participating in this 
year’s ANZAC Day celebrations in St. Arnaud.  The service begins at 10:00am at the cenotaph 

near the Town Hall and moves to the RSL Hall for the official service. Students from all three 
schools will be participating in the RSL Hall service and we encourage any students, parents 
and staff to attend.  

Parent Teacher Interviews – 2nd May 
Just a date of your diaries – Parent Teacher interviews will be conducted on Tuesday 2 May. 

As usual, Year 11 and 12 classes will run as normal on the day and there will be an interview  

booking process on Compass which will go live at the start of next term. If you have any  

questions about this, please do not hesitate to ask. 

 

Easter Break 
This has been an action-packed term and longer than we are all used to. I hope that everyone 

gets the opportunity to have a break over the holidays and come back refreshed and ready to 
go. For students in Years 11 and 12, this is not a 2.5 week break – make sure you take the time 
to make sure you are not only up to date with your work, but also revise then work and       

concepts that have been completed so far in Step Up and Term one. Most importantly for    
everyone – Stay Safe! 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Monday, 24th April – Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday, 25th April – ANZAC Day 

Wednesday, 26th April – Students return for Term 2 
Tuesday, 2nd May – Parent Teacher Interviews 

 
 
Tony Hand 

Principal 
 

 

Principal’s Report 



 4 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Canteen Menu 
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Hits and Giggles - organised by the School Leaders!  

 
On Friday, March 31st, the St. Arnaud Secondary College leaders held their first community 
event. This idea was dreamt up last year and quickly became a reality with the support of 
the school’s incredible staff and the St. Arnaud Lawn Tennis Club.  
 
With no idea how many teams would enter, the leaders were ecstatic with the number of 
submissions. A total of 35 teams, 23 in the Open Sector, 6 in the Secondary Sector and 6 in 
the Primary Sector, all locked in by March 17th. The competitors ranged in age from 10 to 
70, which was a fantastic show of support by our incredible community. 
 
The leaders worked incredibly hard over the coming weeks, contacting businesses,  
organising catering and a range of activities for everyone. There was plenty to do for people 
who were not interested in tennis. There was a jumping castle for the kids, popcorn, fairy 
floss, slushies, wood-fired pizza, spike ball (which was very popular throughout all ages), 
baked potatoes, lucky tickets, giant Jenga, awesome music and face painting. The crowd 
was exceptional, with about 120 people, each with a massive smile on their face, which  
represented our supportive St Arnaud community.  
 
The winners for each event included:  
• Primary: Sam and Daniel Greenaway 

• Secondary: Austin Lowe and Ben Greenaway 
• Open: Thomas Watts and Owen Lowe 
 
The leaders are incredibly proud of the event, and the support that it gained, especially  
seeing everyone having a great time with a smile on their face. There has been an  
astounding amount of positive feedback from within the community and they look forward 
to being able to organise more events to bring everyone together and promote positive 
community spirit. 
 
The school leaders would like to extend a very special thank you to the following people: 
• St Arnaud Lawn Tennis Club - Especially John Goode for his dedication in preparing the 
courts and his incredible support in making the dream a reality. 
• St Arnaud Hockey Club - For lending us their fairy floss machine 

• St Arnaud Country Kitchen - For lending us their slushie machine. 

• St Arnaud Primary School - For lending us their baked potato machine, and their  
popcorn machine. 
• Wood Fire Pizza 2 You - For their delicious wood fired pizzas. 
• Charlton Lions Club - For running the jumping castle for the children on the night. 

• Jen Greenaway - For her incredible face painting skills 
• Tania Scarce - For her incredible support and for the enormous amount of work that she 
did in helping organise and run the event.  

‘Hits & Giggles’ Event 
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After postponing due to bad weather, the College’s Annual House Athletics was held on  
Monday the 3rd of April. The change of date proved to be a stroke of genius (and a large 
amount of luck) as the conditions were perfect for some healthy competition amongst  
students and staff. 
 
Any excuse to dress up in house colours and outfits is always welcomed with tutus, capes and 
other fancy dress all making an appearance. A very big congratulations to all the students 
who participated – earning points for their house and making it an enjoyable day. Thank you 
to all House Captains and Vice Captains for organising their houses and making sure students 
didn’t miss their events. Participation appeared to be higher than in recent years which is a 
real positive. 
 
Records broken on the day were as follows: 
 
    NEW    OLD 
Boys 17yrs Triple Jump Tyson Funston (H) 11.70m Rhys McDade  11.23m  2004 
 
It was great to see so many parents attend and support the students throughout the day. 
Thanks must go to the Northern Grampians Shire for the use of Lord Nelson Park and the  
facilities, Kevin Goode for marking the track, all parents who attended, students who  
participated and staff who acted as officials and organised the canteen. 
 

Individual Champions: 
12-13 years: Sami Weir (H) and Forbes Kirk (M) 
14 years Jordana Bullock (W) and Bob Donald (H) 
15 years: Scarlett Hand & Millie Hando (H) and Frankie Donald (H) 
16 years:  Abby Weir (H) and Owen Lowe (H) 
17 years:  Demi Leach (W) and Tyson Funston (H) 
18-20 years:  Keegan Amos (W) and Sam Male (W) 
 

Final Scores 
1st:  Holmes  2046 pts 
2nd: Willmott   1711 pts        
3rd:  Morshead  1443 pts 
 
 
Beau Knight 
Sports Coordinator 

 

 

2023 House Athletics 
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Well Done Holmes  

2023 House Athletics Photos 
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Last Friday, we had the team from Flourish 

Girl, Nat and Jess visit and conduct a  

session with the Year 10 and 11 cohort.  

 

The session aims to create safe spaces for 

girls and teachers so they can equip  

themselves with social and emotional tools they need to navigate through personal and  

relationship challenges.  

 

The day was conducted for the students with the assistance of a grant provided generously 

by the Community Bank. The Flourish Girl session comes at a very important time for the 

College as we embark on building our students overall sense of self awareness, and the   

realisation of activating their own leadership potential. This we feel is imperative to a     

positive lifelong journey in our society and allows for meaningful purpose in our              

community. Thanks to the Community Bank and our Flourish Girl Team. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Flourish Girl Program 
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Term 1 Week 9; the Year 12 Food Studies cooked chicken, lemon and 
pea risotto, and berry muffins for dessert. The students also looked 
at the difference in making fresh vegetable rice and pre-packaged 

vegetable rice, and taste tested lunchbox muffins. These all form the 
topic of healthy eating for children which we are covering in the   

theory classes. The idea of the vegetable rice is to replace a serve of 
carbs (rice) with a serve of vegetables (Cauliflower/Broccoli Rice). 

How do we encourage children to choose healthy options? Do we       
encourage them to help with shopping, preparation and cooking?     

Research states that it takes 15 repetitions before a child is willing 
to try and accept a new food. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Yr. 12 Food Studies 
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In Science this week, the students started looking at separating mixtures. 

The students undertook three practical investigations, the first being how to 

filter water. This was related back to a simple version of how a fuel filter or oil 

filter work to remove unwanted particles. The second investigation was    

separating colour; photos attached. The third investigation was to create a 

water still, if stuck in the bush or outback, and how to collect water. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

Yr. 7/8 Science 
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On the 31st March, we headed up to the St. Arnaud 
Netball Courts to finish off the retaining wall. The 

area now looks great and is now 
complete. 

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Year 7 Hands on Learning & some Year 8  
students enjoyed adding a touch of colour to our 

Diversity Dash ‘Finish’ banner. Look at the       
finished product !! 

Hands On Learning 
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Science 
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St. Arnaud Secondary College's new music 
room is set up and ready to go!  Instruments 

are on the racks, guitars are plugged into their 
amps and drums sets are ready to roll.   

 
Instrumental lessons are free at our college 

and places are filling up fast.  Get your  
permission forms in quick to secure your place 

in 2023's music program! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Music 
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Student Exchange Program 
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School Doctor 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

We are very lucky to have Dr. Mohammad Jawad and Practice 

Nurse Kylie Kirk with us every Tuesday once again this year. 

This service is available free to students. 

 

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see  

Mrs. Chapman. 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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Careers & Pathways 
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Expression of Interest 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Our school offers breakfast on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students have 

toast, milk, fruit, and we also do special breakfasts, for example,     

Pancakes. Come along! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At St. Arnaud Secondary College we 

can organise Food Bank Hampers 

for families. If your family require 

assistance, please contact Rosanne 

Chapman, Student Wellbeing  

Student Support Coordinator, at 

the College on 54951 811.  

 

Inquiries are treated confidentially.  

 

We thank Foodbank Victoria for helping us to support our families. 

 
 

Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Community News 
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School Holiday Program 
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Expressions of Interest 



 26 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Uniform Price List 2023 
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2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

April Thurs 6th Diversity Dash — @ Primary School 

Last Day of Term 1 - Dismissal at 2pm 

 Fri 7th GOOD FRIDAY 

 Mon 24th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Tues 25th ANZAC DAY HOLIDAY 

 Wed 26th Term 2 Begins 

 Thurs 27th Yr. 11/12 OES Excursion 

VSSS 2nd Dance Rehearsal @ St. Arnaud Stadium 

 Fri 28th SSV Swimming 

May Mon 1st  House Cross Country— PM 

 Tues 2nd Parent Teacher Interviews — 9am-7pm 

Yr. 11 & 12 Classes running as normal 

 Thurs 4th Yr. 11 F2D  - 9am — 12.45pm 

 Fri 5th NCD Cross Country 

 Tues-Fri 9th — 12th Yr. 9/10 Melbourne Camp 

 Wed 10th Yr. 12 Biology — Ecolinc Excursion 

 Tues 16th Big Science Competition 

 Wed 17th IDAHOBIT Day 

June Thurs 1st VSSS 3rd  Dance Rehearsal @ St. Arnaud Stadium 

 Tues 6th LMR Cross Country 

 

 Tues-Fri 6th - 9th Yr. 9-, 10 & 11 Exams  

 Mon 12th King’s Birthday Public Holiday 

 Tues-Wed 13th-14th Yr. 10 Pre-Driver Education 

 Fri 23rd Last Day of Term 2 

July Mon 10th Term 3 Begins 

 Thurs 13th SSV XC 


